
Susan Hughes <susahughes@gmail.com>

GCT November News
5 messages

Susan Hughes <susanh@gctrust.org> Sun, Nov 15, 2015 at 4:05 PM
Reply-To: susanh@gctrust.org
To: susahughes@gmail.com

Dear Susan,

Will you #optoutside?

OnNovember 27 REI is closing 
their doors on Black Friday and 
making tracks outside. We are 
joining the effort, along with our 
friends from the Groton Trails 
Committee, and hope you opt to 
play outside instead of shopping! 
Join us for one of these great 
treks:

Join us in protecting 

Groton's open

spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

The 'Tween Season?

For anyone missing the 
brilliance of fall, or waiting for 
the freshness of the first snow, 
we offer this observation from 
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Trail Bike Ride with Dave 
Burnham: This is a 12-15 mile 
ride through Gamlin Crystal 
Spring and Cronin-Massapoag, among others. It is an 
intermediate level ride. The ride will start from the end of Cow 
Pond Brook Rd. meet at 9:15, ride at 9:30. More info: Dave 
Burnham.  

Throne Hill Hike: Led by Dave Minott and David Pitkin. This is an 
easy 2.5 mile loop, appropriate for families and dogs. Meet at the 
Castle Lane entrance at 10 AM. More info: Dave Minott. 

Skitapet Hike in Lost Lake: Led by Suzanna Black. This is an 
intermediate hike, 3 miles. Dogs on leashes are OK. Meet at the 
Lost Lake fire department station at 1 PM. Contact Suzanna for 
more info.  

Fitch-Woods Hike: Led by Susan Hughes. This is an easy, 2.5 
mile loop for families and dogs. Meet at Williams Barn at 1 PM. 
Contact Susan for more information.

In addition Olin Lathrop is leading the longest continually 
running hike in the AMC. This hike explores the natural 
areas between the Nashua River and the Snake Hills. 
Exact route will be determined on the fly. Some 
bushwhacking is possible. The hike is around 7 mi, 5 
hours. Bring warm clothes and lunch. Meet at 10:00am 
in NW corner of parking lot behind Nashoba Valley 
Medical Center on Groton Road in Ayer. Olin Lathrop.

Your Membership Matters!

No matter the season, protected open space benefits us all. 
During the past 50 years the Trust has become the steward of 
over 40 properties, from complex ecosystems such as the 
Throne Hill to simple, lovely vistas like the Taplin Wildlife 
Sanctuary. In total this is over 1,400 acres, yet we remain an all-
volunteer, single-town entity. That means the work of maintaining 
properties, fighting invasive growth and ensuring we all are able 
to enjoy these beautiful places falls to us. And we could not do it 
without your help!

You don't have go far to see what your support has 
accomplished in the last year because every dollar benefits 
Groton. From sign posts to invasive removal to meadow clearing 
(like the beautiful Still Meadow field pictured above) your 
contribution means so much.

Please take a moment to renew your membership now. It is 
important work and we cannot do it without your annual 
contribution. Since dues from our membership continue 
to be our only source of annual income, we are counting 
on you to keep us moving forward.

Join GCT as we #optoutside

As you can tell from the lead article, there are many things to do 
outside so you do NOT have to be shopping on Black Friday. We 
will be outside, and we hope you join us!

We also hope you remember it is time to renew your membership 
and how much your support helps our all-volunteer board 
manage the GCT properties.  If you haven't renewed your 
membership, please take time do so now. Many thanks for those 
who already have! 

Hal Borland's This Hill, This 
Valley.

Even as the autumn days shorten, 
they increase in height and 
breadth. It is as though there were 
a constant ratio which keeps the 
days in balance. The leaves are 
thinning out. The eye can reach. 
The horizon is just there beyond 
the trees on the other side of my 
river, now that the leaves have 
fallen. The sun slants in a window 
where two weeks ago there was 
thick maple shade. 

Even in a land of trees, we are no 
longer canopied from the sky or 
walled in from the horizon. True, 
they are not new horizons; they 
have been there always. But the 
very fact that they seem new now, 
if only because newly seen, is 
human reason enough for the 
seasonal succession. It is good to 
have the walls and canopies thin 
away, from time to time, and reveal 
the broader scope. 

I challenge anyone to stand with 
autumn on a hilltop and fail to see a 
new expanse not only around him, 
but in him, too.

Thanks to trustee Ed McNierney 
for this autumn view from the 

Blackman hilltop.

Join us in protecting Groton's 

open spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

Quick Links

How you can help

Our Properties

Contact Information

Trustees and Founders

Groton Trails Website
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Thank you! 
Susan, Ted, Ed and David for the membership committee.   

The Groton Conservation Trust is a private, non-profit land trust in Groton, Massachusetts. It was 
founded in 1964 to acquire, preserve, and provide public access to lands with significant conservation 
value. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of Groton residents with varied 
backgrounds, occupations and interests.  

You are receiving this email as an interested member of the GCT. 

Forward this email

This email was sent to susahughes@gmail.com by susanh@gctrust.org | 
Update Profile/Email Address | Rapid removal with SafeUnsubscribe™ | About our service provider.

Groton Conservation Trust | PO Box 395 | Groton | MA | 01450

Susan Hughes <susahughes@gmail.com> Sun, Nov 15, 2015 at 5:01 PM
To: gburne@verizon.net

Sure thing, glad you like them!

Thanks,
Susan

On Nov 15, 2015, at 4:46 PM, <gburne@verizon.net> <gburne@verizon.net> wrote:

Hi Susan,
We love getting these GCT updates -  you do such a great job putting it all together!  I wish we 
could manage a donation, but with the beautiful Littleton Oak Hill Conservation land right outside 
our back door, we give to the LCT.  However, if you can keep us on your database for these 
newsletters, we’d still like to receive them.
Best,  Gail

From: Susan Hughes
Sent: Sunday, November 15, 2015 4:05 PM
To: gburne@verizon.net
Subject: GCT November News
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Dear Steve & Gail,

[Quoted text hidden]

Your Membership Matters!

No matter the season, protected open space benefits us all. 
During the past 50 years the Trust has become the steward of 
over 40 properties, from complex ecosystems such as the 
Throne Hill to simple, lovely vistas like the Taplin Wildlife 
Sanctuary. In total this is over 1,400 acres, yet we remain an all-
volunteer, single-town entity. That means the work of maintaining 
properties, fighting invasive growth and ensuring we all are able 
to enjoy these beautiful places falls to us. And we could not do it 
without your help!

You don't have go far to see what your support has 
accomplished in the last year because every dollar benefits 
Groton. From sign posts to invasive removal to meadow clearing 
(like the beautiful Still Meadow field pictured above) your 
contribution means so much.

Please take a moment to renew your membership now. It is 
important work and we cannot do it without your annual 
contribution. Since dues from our membership continue 
to be our only source of annual income, we are counting 
on you to keep us moving forward.

Join GCT as we #optoutside

As you can tell from the lead article, there are many things to do 
outside so you do NOT have to be shopping on Black Friday. We 
will be outside, and we hope you join us!

Join us in protecting 

Groton's open

spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

The 'Tween Season?

For anyone missing the 
brilliance of fall, or waiting for 
the freshness of the first snow, 
we offer this observation from 
Hal Borland's This Hill, This 
Valley.

Even as the autumn days shorten, 
they increase in height and 
breadth. It is as though there were 
a constant ratio which keeps the 
days in balance. The leaves are 
thinning out. The eye can reach. 
The horizon is just there beyond 
the trees on the other side of my 
river, now that the leaves have 
fallen. The sun slants in a window 
where two weeks ago there was 
thick maple shade. 

Even in a land of trees, we are no 
longer canopied from the sky or 
walled in from the horizon. True, 
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We also hope you remember it is time to renew your membership 
and how much your support helps our all-volunteer board 
manage the GCT properties.  If you haven't renewed your 
membership, please take time do so now. Many thanks for those 
who already have! 

Thank you! 
Susan, Ted, Ed and David for the membership committee.  

they are not new horizons; they 
have been there always. But the 
very fact that they seem new now, 
if only because newly seen, is 
human reason enough for the 
seasonal succession. It is good to 
have the walls and canopies thin 
away, from time to time, and reveal 
the broader scope. 

I challenge anyone to stand with 
autumn on a hilltop and fail to see a 
new expanse not only around him, 
but in him, too.

Thanks to trustee Ed McNierney 
for this autumn view from the 

Blackman hilltop.

Join us in protecting Groton's 

open spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

Quick Links

How you can help

Our Properties

Contact Information

Trustees and Founders

Groton Trails Website

The Groton Conservation Trust is a private, non-profit land trust in Groton, Massachusetts. It was 
founded in 1964 to acquire, preserve, and provide public access to lands with significant conservation 
value. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of Groton residents with varied 
backgrounds, occupations and interests.  

You are receiving this email as an interested member of the GCT. 

Forward this email

This email was sent to gburne@verizon.net by susanh@gctrust.org | 
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Update Profile/Email Address | Rapid removal with SafeUnsubscribe™ | About our service provider.

Groton Conservation Trust | PO Box 395 | Groton | MA | 01450

edythe salzman <ezsalzman@gmail.com> Tue, Nov 17, 2015 at 11:42 AM
To: susanh@gctrust.org

What a great idea.  I shared it with the Westford Conservation group.
On Nov 15, 2015, at 4:05 PM, Susan Hughes <susanh@gctrust.org> wrote:

Dear Edythe,

[Quoted text hidden]

Your Membership Matters!

No matter the season, protected open space benefits us all. 
During the past 50 years the Trust has become the steward of 
over 40 properties, from complex ecosystems such as the 
Throne Hill to simple, lovely vistas like the Taplin Wildlife 
Sanctuary. In total this is over 1,400 acres, yet we remain an all-

Join us in protecting 

Groton's open

spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

The 'Tween Season?
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volunteer, single-town entity. That means the work of maintaining 
properties, fighting invasive growth and ensuring we all are able 
to enjoy these beautiful places falls to us. And we could not do it 
without your help!

You don't have go far to see what your support has 
accomplished in the last year because every dollar benefits 
Groton. From sign posts to invasive removal to meadow clearing 
(like the beautiful Still Meadow field pictured above) your 
contribution means so much.

Please take a moment to renew your membership now. It is 
important work and we cannot do it without your annual 
contribution. Since dues from our membership continue 
to be our only source of annual income, we are counting 
on you to keep us moving forward.

Join GCT as we #optoutside

As you can tell from the lead article, there are many things to do 
outside so you do NOT have to be shopping on Black Friday. We 
will be outside, and we hope you join us!

We also hope you remember it is time to renew your membership 
and how much your support helps our all-volunteer board 
manage the GCT properties.  If you haven't renewed your 
membership, please take time do so now. Many thanks for those 
who already have! 

Thank you! 
Susan, Ted, Ed and David for the membership committee.   

For anyone missing the 
brilliance of fall, or waiting for 
the freshness of the first snow, 
we offer this observation from 
Hal Borland's This Hill, This 
Valley.

Even as the autumn days shorten, 
they increase in height and 
breadth. It is as though there were 
a constant ratio which keeps the 
days in balance. The leaves are 
thinning out. The eye can reach. 
The horizon is just there beyond 
the trees on the other side of my 
river, now that the leaves have 
fallen. The sun slants in a window 
where two weeks ago there was 
thick maple shade. 

Even in a land of trees, we are no 
longer canopied from the sky or 
walled in from the horizon. True, 
they are not new horizons; they 
have been there always. But the 
very fact that they seem new now, 
if only because newly seen, is 
human reason enough for the 
seasonal succession. It is good to 
have the walls and canopies thin 
away, from time to time, and reveal 
the broader scope. 

I challenge anyone to stand with 
autumn on a hilltop and fail to see a 
new expanse not only around him, 
but in him, too.

Thanks to trustee Ed McNierney 
for this autumn view from the 

Blackman hilltop.

Join us in protecting Groton's 

open spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

Quick Links

How you can help

Our Properties

Contact Information
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Trustees and Founders

Groton Trails Website

The Groton Conservation Trust is a private, non-profit land trust in Groton, Massachusetts. It was 
founded in 1964 to acquire, preserve, and provide public access to lands with significant conservation 
value. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of Groton residents with varied 
backgrounds, occupations and interests.  

You are receiving this email as an interested member of the GCT. 

Forward this email

This email was sent to ezsalzman@gmail.com by susanh@gctrust.org | 
Update Profile/Email Address | Rapid removal with SafeUnsubscribe™ | About our service provider.

Groton Conservation Trust | PO Box 395 | Groton | MA | 01450

Pat Hartvigsen <pathartvigsen@gmail.com> Tue, Nov 17, 2015 at 12:46 PM
To: susanh@gctrust.org

Hi, Susan.  This is wonderful!  I am not sure yet how many family members we will still have here on Friday but I would love to join 
your hike and invite family to join.  Can I get back to you?   pat

On Sun, Nov 15, 2015 at 4:05 PM, Susan Hughes >susanh@gctrust.org<  wrote:
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Dear Pat,

[Quoted text hidden]

Your Membership Matters!

No matter the season, protected open space benefits us all. 
During the past 50 years the Trust has become the steward of 
over 40 properties, from complex ecosystems such as the 
Throne Hill to simple, lovely vistas like the Taplin Wildlife 
Sanctuary. In total this is over 1,400 acres, yet we remain an all-
volunteer, single-town entity. That means the work of maintaining 
properties, fighting invasive growth and ensuring we all are able 
to enjoy these beautiful places falls to us. And we could not do it 
without your help!

You don't have go far to see what your support has 
accomplished in the last year because every dollar benefits 
Groton. From sign posts to invasive removal to meadow clearing 
(like the beautiful Still Meadow field pictured above) your 
contribution means so much.

Please take a moment to renew your membership now. It is 
important work and we cannot do it without your annual 
contribution. Since dues from our membership continue 
to be our only source of annual income, we are counting 
on you to keep us moving forward.

Join GCT as we #optoutside

As you can tell from the lead article, there are many things to do 
outside so you do NOT have to be shopping on Black Friday. We 
will be outside, and we hope you join us!

Join us in protecting 

Groton's open

spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

The 'Tween Season?

For anyone missing the 
brilliance of fall, or waiting for 
the freshness of the first snow, 
we offer this observation from 
Hal Borland's This Hill, This 
Valley.

Even as the autumn days shorten, 
they increase in height and 
breadth. It is as though there were 
a constant ratio which keeps the 
days in balance. The leaves are 
thinning out. The eye can reach. 
The horizon is just there beyond 
the trees on the other side of my 
river, now that the leaves have 
fallen. The sun slants in a window 
where two weeks ago there was 
thick maple shade. 

Even in a land of trees, we are no 
longer canopied from the sky or 
walled in from the horizon. True, 
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We also hope you remember it is time to renew your membership 
and how much your support helps our all-volunteer board 
manage the GCT properties.  If you haven't renewed your 
membership, please take time do so now. Many thanks for those 
who already have! 

Thank you! 
Susan, Ted, Ed and David for the membership committee.   

they are not new horizons; they 
have been there always. But the 
very fact that they seem new now, 
if only because newly seen, is 
human reason enough for the 
seasonal succession. It is good to 
have the walls and canopies thin 
away, from time to time, and reveal 
the broader scope. 

I challenge anyone to stand with 
autumn on a hilltop and fail to see a 
new expanse not only around him, 
but in him, too.

Thanks to trustee Ed McNierney 
for this autumn view from the 

Blackman hilltop.

Join us in protecting Groton's 

open spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

Quick Links

How you can help

Our Properties

Contact Information

Trustees and Founders

Groton Trails Website

The Groton Conservation Trust is a private, non-profit land trust in Groton, Massachusetts. It was 
founded in 1964 to acquire, preserve, and provide public access to lands with significant conservation 
value. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of Groton residents with varied 
backgrounds, occupations and interests.  

You are receiving this email as an interested member of the GCT. 

Forward this email

This email was sent to hartvigsen@charter.net by susanh@gctrust.org | 
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Update Profile/Email Address | Rapid removal with SafeUnsubscribe™ | About our service provider.

Groton Conservation Trust | PO Box 395 | Groton | MA | 01450

Susan Hughes <susahughes@gmail.com> Tue, Nov 17, 2015 at 1:07 PM
To: Pat Hartvigsen <pathartvigsen@gmail.com>

Yes! Yay!
[Quoted text hidden]
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